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MEETING NOTES

JOINT MEETING

MANAGEMENT, OPERATIONS, AND

INTELLIGENT TRANSPORTATION SYSTEMS (MOITS)

POLICY AND TECHNICAL TASK FORCES

CHAIRS:
Honorable David Snyder, City of Falls Church, and




Lora Byala, Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority
 

DATE:

Tuesday, February 8, 2005

TIME:


1:00 P.M.

PLACE:

COG, 777 North Capitol Street, NE
Third Floor, Board Room

ATTENDANCE:

Brian Benson, George Mason University

Lora Byala, WMATA

Tony Clarke, Edwards & Kelley

John Contestabile, MDOT

Soumya Dey, DMIM & Harris

Noah Goodall, Parsons Brinkerhoff

Doug Hansen, Fairfax County DOT

William Haynes, City of Alexandria

Al Himes, Alexandria Transit

Egua Igbinosun, MDOT/SHA/CHART

Eric Lindstrom, Kittelson & Associates, Inc.

Jana Lynott, NVTC

Mark Maggio, George Mason University

Sanjeev Malhotra, DMJM & Harris

Eric Marx, PRTC

Deborah Matherly, Louis Berger Group

Amy T. McElwain, VDOT

Peter Meenehan, WMATA

Mark Miller, WMATA

Frank Mirack, FHWA

Jean Yves Point-du-Jour, MDOT/SHA/OOTS

Alfie Steele, Montgomery County Transit

Tammy Thomas, VDOT

Jose Thommana, Arlington County Division of Transportation

Kenneth Todd

Alex Verzosa, City of Fairfax

ATTENDANCE (Continued)

COG Staff:

Andrew Austin

Mike Farrell

Andrew Meese

Jim Yin 

1.
Welcome and Introduction

Ms. Byala welcomed the group and the attendees introduced themselves.

2.
Nomination and Election of MOITS Technical Task Force Vice-Chairs from the District of Columbia and Maryland
At a previous meeting, Ms. Byala of WMATA and had previously been elected as MOITS Technical Task Force Chair and Mr. Haynes from the City of Alexandria as Virginia’s Vice-Chair for 2005-2006.  The committee completed the elections by electing Mr. Dey to the District’s Vice-Chair position and Mr. Contestabile to Maryland’s position.

3.
Discussion of Dates and Times for MOITS Meetings
The group agreed to change the start time of future MOITS meetings to 1:30 p.m. instead of 12:30 p.m., since lunches would no longer regularly be available (helping ease budget constraints on TPB caused in part by delays in reauthorization of the federal transportation reauthorization), and to better accommodate the schedules of both chairs. Additionally, earlier discussions had examined the possibility of rescheduling the MOITS meetings to first Tuesdays instead of second Tuesdays in order to occur before COG’s Emergency Preparedness Council (EPC) meetings in necessary months. After considering holidays and other scheduling issues, it was decided to make such a change only for the months of May and November, with the other months remaining on the second Tuesday (with no August meeting scheduled).  The meeting schedule for the rest of the year, therefore, would be to start at 1:30 PM on March 8, April 12, May 3, June 14, July 12, September 13, October 11, November 1, and December 13. However, interested parties should also check the "events calendar" of COG’s Web site for schedule changes throughout the year.  Mr. Meese would send out a new schedule to the group.

4.
Update on 511 – Traveler Information Activities

Ms. Thomas announced that VDOT was scheduled to launch its statewide 511 service on February 15, 2005.  She noted that everything was on schedule.  An emphasis was being placed on data consistency and the data was focused on incidents, road conditions, and work zones on interstate and primary facilities.

In response to a question from Ms. Lynott, it was noted that transit was being examined within the 511 feasibility study for the metropolitan area. Web links or phone connections to transit agencies’ existing customer service numbers may be possible, but there was no readily available source of automated transit data at this time; all of VDOT’s current 511 information was from automated sources.  VDOT’s policy decision was to move ahead with information and data that was readily available for statewide deployment.
Ms. Thomas also noted that VDOT was adding more localized information on bridge openings including the Woodrow Wilson Bridge and three main bridges in the Hampton Roads area that will have significant impacts.

Responding to a question about the degree of automation in data transferal and whose hands the data passes through, Ms. Thomas said that VDOT enters data into their own database which is then transmitted to a consultant who provides a text-to-speech service.  There would still be a human interface in the transfer process until a method of automation is devised.  The data was also being archived to VDOT’s ATMS.

VDOT was congratulated on their success with the service.

5.
Update on Regional ITS Architecture Activities and Release of New Draft Architecture Components for Task Force Review

Mr. Meese distributed a handout detailing the status of the Metropolitan Washington Regional ITS Architecture.  There were nine main federal requirements that had to be a part of a regionally adopted architecture by April 6, 2005.  Requirements 1 – a description of the region; and 2 – list of stakeholders had both been drafted and reviewed and were essentially complete.  A new draft of Requirement 3 – operational concepts – would be distributed by the end of the week.  Mr. Meese noted that DDOT, MDOT, VDOT, and WMATA, as agencies with architecture specialists or contractors, would be asked to review the documents in detail, and other agencies to extent of their interest.  
The definition for requirement 5 – agreements, was borrowed from the national vision for architecture.  In response to a question from Mr. Contestabile, it was thought not likely that any new agreements would be developed or signed prior to the April 6 deadline, rather just to describe what was already in place. 
New drafts of requirements 5 – Functional, and 6 – Interface would be distributed by the end of the week.  For these also, the architecture would simply describe what existing or planned interfaces any two agencies might have.  The description would not entail specifics such as software platforms or hardware specifications.  Mr. Contestabile noted that funds had been set aside for connections between operations centers and suggested that it might be helpful if the architecture were able to highlight any existing gaps in connections.  There were to be four packages assembled for DC, Maryland, Virginia, and WMATA (with the “circuit diagrams” well-known in ITS architectures).  In response to a question from Mr. Contestabile, it was agreed that the four packages would also be merged into and viewed as one master set depicting all connections for any stakeholder who needed to review it that way.  Mr. Yin also explained that, for example, Maryland’s package would show its connections to VDOT, DC, etc. but would not show VDOT’s connections to non-Maryland entities.  There was a consensus among several transit representatives that it would be helpful if WMATA’s package included connections to all local transit agencies, regardless of jurisdiction.  It was also added that these agencies should not be removed from the state packages.  Mr. Meese said that the WMATA package could be enlarged to make it a “transit package” and that none of the packages will be mutually exclusive. 
It was pointed out that due to the tight deadline, creating new elements from the architecture document may not be feasible.  However these elements could provide good indicators of where this group needed to move in the future.  The discussion turned to implications that the architecture had for RITIS and CapCom proposals and how integral RITIS would be in the region’s architecture.
Mr. Meese returned to the hand-out and said that requirement 8 – standards would be assembled after the interface requirements based upon output from the Turbo Architecture software.  

Lastly, the agreements and sequence of projects needed to be topics of extensive future discussions. Mr. Meese recommended meeting with a small group of stakeholders in late February to develop an outline of what materials had been obtained and what were still needed.  He suggested that a second larger stakeholder workshop could be held in March.  [Later this was changed to one general work session scheduled immediately after the regularly scheduled March 8 MOITS meeting.]

The group discussed how it should compile a list of projects.  VDOT’s Northern Virginia office had produced an ITS inventory which was a very time-intensive activity and required a great deal of maintenance.  It was suggested that each agency should submit a list of funded and unfunded projects that reflect the current status of their capital improvement programs.  Another recommendation was to focus on major projects and not to include small-scale items.  Mr. Meese said a deadline of February 22 would be necessary to include such a list.  
A question arose about smaller jurisdictions being able to review the draft architecture or submit projects.  In order to expedite the schedule, the proposed concept had been to work particularly with stakeholders meeting of large agency staffs with a focus was entirely on architecture to develop a strawman, which would then later be circulated more widely for review and comment.  It was not the intent to exclude smaller agencies, were welcome to participate if wanted.  The intended schedule should have most of the documentation complete by the end of February, allowing the month of March for review, with the possibility of holding a stakeholder workshop at the end of March, because of the shortness to the April 6 federal deadline.  Mr. Haynes expressed concern that smaller agencies receive sufficient time to review the documents as well as the four larger agencies. [Later, the deadlines were extended and meeting schedules were changed to better accommodate smaller agency participation.]

There was some discussion as to whether TPB approval was necessary for federal approval.  It was suggested that the document be completed as soon as possible to ensure funding, with a possible caveat that TPB approval may be following in the month of May.
Mr. Meese requested that comments on the materials distributed that week should be submitted to him or Mr. Yin by February 28 [later extended to March 7].  It was agreed that requests for project lists and all documentation materials should be sent to all public agencies.

6.
Update on FY 2005 Urban Area Security Initiative (UASI) Funding
Mr. Meese briefed the group on recent developments in the UASI funding process.  The U.S. Department of Homeland Security (DHS) had issued a call for proposals for FY 2005 funding.  The metropolitan Washington region was targeted for approximately $77 million which would likely be reduced to about $55 million [later reduced to approximately $42 million].  Representatives of Regional Emergency Support Function (RESF) #1 – Transportation, met on January 25 to prioritize a list of project proposals.  They selected 12 proposals and grouped them into three priority levels.  A two-day charette was held on February 3rd and 4th with all the RESFs and a professional facilitator.  The RESF chairs voted on each of 95 proposed projects.  Approximately $83 million in proposals were endorsed by this group, and the CAOs will make the final cut down to $55 million [later $42 million].  Three transportation proposals were given the go-ahead: CapCom – the regional transportation coordination center ($4.9 million), a study for the relocation of freight rail in the National Capital Region ($1 million), and a phase of the multi-phase effort to provide a back-up center for WMATA’s operations center ($6 million).  Representatives from the University of Maryland, DDOT, and WMATA would now have to make formal applications to DHS for funding by February 28.
Mr. Meenahan stated that it was likely this funding opportunity would be repeated next year and suggested that the group might wish to consider developing a list of projects to have on-hand and ready to go.
Ms. Byala noted that the CAOs will still be meeting to narrow down the list before approving it.  She noted that some of their questions may relate to scalability of projects, so full funding might not happen for all of them.  Mr. Meese said that the final outcome would be shared with the committee at a later time.

7.
Update on Actions to Improve Regional Transportation Coordination During Incidents
Mr. Meese distributed a hand-out of draft slides that Mr. Tarnoff would be presenting to the TPB on February 16.  The presentation focused on financing and governance issues for CapCom.  Mr. Meese said that the prospect of UASI funding for CapCom’s start-up looked promising, but added that this would be able to sustain operations over years.  He noted that some discussions had taken place with congressional staff and that some bills may be introduced to cover operations with earmark funds.
The group discussed the language describing CapCom’s mission on slide four.  Ms. Byala indicated that some public information officers were concerned that this institution would encroach on their responsibilities and performance.  Group members suggested ways to explain that CapCom simply describes the status of the transportation system, but does not craft the message that is sent to the public.  The group also discussed problems with CapWIN operations and their ability to incorporate CapCom.  The group recommended removing the mission statement from the presentation entirely, given the uncertain support of CapWIN’s executive board, and removing language on the last slide that said CapCom had “already lost a month in getting started.”

8.
Other Business
There was no other business discussed. The next meeting would be held on March 8, 2005.
777 North Capitol Street, N.E. Suite 300 Washington, D.C. 20002-4290

Telephone (202) 962-3200 Fax (202) 962-3201 TDD (202) 962-3213 Internet http://www.mwcog.org

